
60th Anniversary 
Way back in November 1957, after all the hard work had been done, Teretonga Park held its first 

race meeting on the newly completed circuit. 

 

On Saturday 11th November 2017 we would like to celebrate the circuit opening by holding a 

Standing ¼ in the morning, a BBQ lunch followed by a Flying 1/10 in the afternoon. 

 

After that we will have a good old tradition of years ago, a “Social Hour”.  Social Hours were held at 

Teretonga Park for many years on a Saturday night from 5pm. At this social hour (or two) light food 

will be available to celebrate 60 years of our track. 

 

Everyone who is, or has been a member, competitor or official is welcome to have a go at these 

events, except in current competition cars. 

 

All that is required is a car with a current WOF, helmet and overalls (the club has these if required). 

The cost for the day is $25 for all events (including lunch), or $15 per event. Extra people requiring 

BBQ lunch, $5. 

 

As Ladies made a huge contribution to the club, we welcome you all to have a go FREE to try and get 

bragging rights. 

 

Suggested format for the day is: 

9.30am  Registrations for Standing ¼ 

10.15am Standing ¼ Starts 

12.00  BBQ lunch 

12.45pm Registrations for Flying 1/10 

1.15pm  Flying 1/10 Starts 

4pm    Social Hour Starts 

 

Everyone is welcome. 

 

As we are catering we do require notification of attendees. 

RSVP by 8th November to info@teretonga.org.nz   or phone 03 2130522 please. 
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